On Thursday June 16th at 10:00am | met with Superintendent Shaver-Hood and former
principal of the Decas school Mrs. Chandler via zoom. The meeting was to find out exactly how
structurally fit the school was for a community center.

Both Mrs. Chandler and Superintendent Shaver- Hood agreed that the building had no major
issues while they occupied the building. The building was maintained very well by the
maintenance man Mr. Santos. It was mentioned that there were portable dehumidifiers in the E
corridor that ran all the time and there was no drainage so they needed to be emptied.
Superintendent Shaver-Hood mentioned the windows were dated and would need to be
replaced at some point. Mrs. Chandler also mentioned that the original generator was there and
there was a pad for a connection for a new generator.

| asked if the school was occupied during the summer and Mrs. Chandler answered yes. The
CARE program was held there and there were 6 - 7 classrooms occupied by the Special needs
Extended Year program. Superintendent Shaver-Hood stated that there were also programs
held in the gym during the summer. It was stated and agreed by both Superintendent
Shaver-Hood and Mrs. Chandler the school was cool during the summer due to the fact that the
building is made of concrete.

| asked the question about the flooding of the parking lot during heavy rainstorms and Mrs.
Chandler stated that the water department rectified the problem and this is no longer a problem.

Mrs. Chandler did mention that the ramp/railing and curb on the side of the building and the curb
in front of the building would need to be repaired.

I had no more questions and Mrs. Chandler or the Superintendent had nothing more to add. |
thank the women for their time and stated if they thought of anything else to please let me know.



